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1 March 2021 
 
Dear Parent 
 
The Educational Area School Nursing Team are planning to administer HPV vaccinations 
to Year 9 along with Year 10 catch-up vaccinations on Tuesday 16th March 2021. 
 
The vaccinations will take place in School even though we remain closed for normal 
lessons at the time of writing. 
 
The following appointment times have been made to ensure the pupils complete their 
vaccinations while adhering to Covid social distancing guidelines. Unfortunately, due to 
the timescale and uncertainty of when schools will reopen individual appointments 
cannot be offered. 
 
Each class has been allocated the following time slot: 
 
09.15 – 09.45  9A 
09.45 – 10.15   9B 
10.15 – 10.45  9C 
11.15 - 11.45  9D 
11.45 - 12.15  9E 
12.15 – 12.45  9F 
13.15 - 13.45  8 Year 10 pupils requiring a catch-up appointment 
 
Parents are asked to enter the school grounds via the Valentine Road entrance and park 
in the top netball court. Parents are requested to stay in their cars. Pupils should walk 
towards the main School entrance but then follow the signs to Cygnet Hall to enter the 
School building. This will be sign posted.  All pupils should always maintain social 
distancing whilst waiting for their vaccination and wear a mask. 
Pupils should NOT attend if they are self-isolating, or if any family members have any of 
the following symptoms 
 

 Shortness of breath  

 High temperature 

 A new continuous cough 

 Loss of taste of smell 
 
 

 
  

 

 



 

 

 
 
 
 
Prior to the first lock down, March 2020, parental permissions were sought for these 
vaccinations to take place. All supporting forms that the Nursing team require have been 
forwarded from School. 

 
If you require further clarification regarding this vaccination then you are advised to 
contact the School Nursing Team direct at Scrabo Children’s Centre, Ards Community 
Hospital, Church Street, Newtownards, BT23 4AS Tel: (028) 9151 0190 
 
Your sincerely, 
Ashley De Largy 
Glenlola Collegiate School Nurse 

 


